
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

October 21, 2010

Members present were:  Glen Scott, Barb Scott, Pam Scott, Jim Purdy, Barry Cooper, Lori O’Hare and Danielle Hill

The meeting was called to order at 5:35pm.  

The minutes from the last meeting (August 2010) were reviewed, clarified, and approved by a unanimous vote.

Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Our current spending balance is $2,154.20  in the 1st Bank account.   All 30 soldier’s passes that we were able to purchase with the interest from the Endowment and a matching donor were given out.   The Treasurer’s report was submitted by Barb Scott and accepted unanimously.

Membership: 2 new memberships were received this past month.  
Communications: Jack  just had hip replacement surgery.
Park Manager Update

Dani reported that Debbie Barnes will be working at the front desk as a seasonal employee.  Swift Puma will be open for the Winter this year for camping and Raptor Glen will open if the space is needed.    Mitch is working on a non motorized trail grant for the Top of the Mountain trail funding.  He is working on getting letters of support from the community.    

The Camp Host Jamboree was a success.  
NCLI was a tremendous event.  It was estimated that 200-300 people attended.  
The Exterra race was well attended and went smoothly.

Dani is planning on a Holiday event in December and possibly at Fall Festival instead of Creatures of the Night for Halloween this year.  Pat is doing a Mystery Hike Halloween Day.  
Dani is throwing a pancake breakfast for the volunteers in November and is thinking of doing them quarterly.  
The GOCO board was at the park for a visit last week.

Oct. 28 participants in the National Association of State Parks Volunteer Coordinators will be visiting the park.  Dani is looking for people to speak to the group about volunteering, the Friends group and hike leaders.  There will be a dinner here as well.
Old Business

Memorial and Donor Recognition Program:  No news
Camper Services Center project update:  No news
TOSC:  is looking for support for the purchase of 75 acres to add to the Coral Bluffs Open Space.   Glen will let them know that the Friends of CMSP support the purchase.

New Business

FCMSP Board Elections: The slate was presented which included;
Susan Simmons – at large member for 2 years, Glen Scott – at large member for 2 years, Barry Cooper – President for 2 years,  Lori O’Hare, Secretary for 2 years.  Jim Purdy and Jim Hatley are leaving the board.  

The slate of candidates was elected unanimously.
Glen will work with Barry on a Budget review for presentation in November.  Barb will let Susan Simmons know she was elected to the Board.  
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:35pm.  

Next meeting: November 18 at 5:30 pm.  There will be no meeting in December.
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare, Secretary

